TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES OF TOWNSHIP BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING JUNE 2, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Others:  Ditlow

Audience:  None

THE PURPOSE OF THE SPECIAL MEETING IS FOR THE BOARD TO WORK AND ACT ON ITEMS 2 A & B ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES, WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETNG OF THE BOARD WILL ONLY BE ACTED UPON IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT AND THER IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

1. Meeting convened at 5:30 PM.  There was no Citizen Commentary.

2. Items for Discussion and Possible Board Action:

A. Continuation of work on Policy Handbook, Chapter 4 Financial was postponed for the next Special Meeting.

B. EMS Personnel and Policy Issues:  Motion by Martel to enter into Closed Session at 6:00 PM to consult via telephone with the Township attorney regarding EMS personnel issue was seconded by Tomlinson and passed 5-0 roll call vote.  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate were present as well as the attorney via telephone.  The closed session ended at 7:21 PM.  Motion by Tomlinson to empower the Supervisor to enter into the agreement as discussed with attorney was seconded by Martel and passed 5-0 roll call vote.
C. Credit Card Tax Collection:  The treasurer would like the Board’s approval to research various agencies to collect tax payments from the residents.  There would be no fee to the Township, but would include a fee to the taxpayer.  Schultz will continue to gather information and get with the Board with her recommendations.

D. Summer Insect Spraying:  Schultz had been given approval to research various companies to do the treatment at the Day Park and CSB.  She had bids to present to the Board.  After discussion of the pros and cons of each, the Motion by Windiate to support the Treasurer’s recommendation to contract Jones Pest Control for a price of $425 per conditions of their email bid dated May 19th was seconded and passed 4-1, with Tomlinson casting the nay vote.
3. Board Commentary:  There was none.

4. Citizen Commentary:  Ditlow commented that he has developed a process over the years for screening potential employees during the interview process to try and engage good employees.  Since the Board is working on their Policy Handbook, it is a good opportunity to use their expertise to create a process.  Tomlinson commented that in our Handbook, Section 3.0 has been completed, but needs to be updated before action by the Board.  Perhaps Ditlow could look at it and evaluate based on his above concerns.
5. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk

